Request for Disclosure of Child Labor and Human Rights
RESOLVED:

Shareholders request that, beginning in 2022, General Motors Company report to shareholders
on the extent to which its business plans with respect to electric vehicles may involve, rely or
depend on child labor outside the United States.

Supporting Statement:

General Motors Company’s business plans involve the promotion of electric vehicles. General
Motors hopes to profit from the sales of such vehicles.

But according to Amnesty International and media reports:

— Cobalt is an expensive metal used in electric car batteries;

— 59% of the global cobalt supply comes from the Democratic Republic of the Congo;

— Cobalt mining in the Congo is often done by children — as many as 40,000 —
working in brutal and unsafe conditions. A euphemism for these children is “informal” workers;

— Many of these children are injured and killed in these conditions;

— Such child labor is a gross violation of human rights.

More information on these human rights violations may be found at https://bit.ly/31pxaCq .

Shareholders have the right to know the extent to which, if any and intentionally or not, General
Motors Company’s business plans rely on or involve the direct or indirect exploitation of child
labor and/or the violation of the human rights of child workers outside the United States.



